                                                EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

                            SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

                                                                           (MINUTES)

                                           GLENDALE, KY       MARCH 8, 2006

The East Hardin Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council met at East Hardin Middle School at  4:00  P.M., on the    8th      day of                 March__             2006,

With the following members present:

(1.)  Paul C. Connelly, Jr.     (2.)  Kate Bateman     (3.)  Becky Smith     (4.)  Angela VanMeter

(5.)  Bob Wade     (6.)  Carla Wallace

Call to Order  - Mr. Bob Wade called the meeting to order.

Request to Recoup Counselor’s Salary – Denied  -  Mr. Connelly distributed a copy of an e-mail he had received from Sam Melloy denying the SBDM Council’s request to be reimbursed for the salary of the guidance counselor that was lost during November 22, 2005 through February 13, 2006 while Leah Krisher was the interim principal.  Discussion followed.  The council asked Carla Wallace to write a letter to the Office of Education Accountability requesting that office investigate this matter.

SY 05-06 Order #61  -  Motion to Draft a Letter to the Office of Education Accountability – The motion was made by Kate Bateman and seconded by Becky Smith instructing Carla Wallace to draft a letter to the Office of Education Accountability requesting an investigation into the matter of recouping the counselor’s salary that was lost from November 22, 2005 through February 13, 2006 while Ms. Krisher was serving as interim principal.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the letter will be drafted.  

SY 05-06 Order #62  -  Approval of the January 11, 2006 Regular SBDM Meeting Minutes, the January 18, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes, the January 23, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes, the January 30, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes, the February 6, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes, the February 7, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes, the February 8, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes, the February 10, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes, and the February 13, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes  – The motion was made by Kate Bateman and seconded by Carla Wallace to approve all the minutes listed above as a group.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and all the minutes were approved.

Recognition of Visitors    –     Gail Crain  -  Textbook Committee

                                                   Brent Wagoner  -  CIA/Gifted Coordinator

Committee Reports

Budget Committee – No Report.

Curriculum Committee – No Report.

Professional Development Committee – No Report.

Technology Committee – No Report.  

Textbook Committee – Gail Crain reported for the Textbook Committee.  Ms. Crain informed the Council that she along with Shelia Lewis, Carla Wallace, Bonnie Dezern-Olson, and Luann Brashear would be attending a meeting this Friday at the Central Office starting at 2:00 p.m.  They will be meeting with Jimmie Dee Kelley and all the other middle schools to investigate the possibility of all middle schools adopting the same Literature/Reading book series. 

Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP) – Mr. Connelly explained to the council that Gail Crain and Brent Wagoner are currently rewriting our Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP).  The revisions are done on a yearly basis and need to be submitted to the Central Office by Spring Break.  The issue the SBDM Council needs to decide is if we are to go back to Teaming next year.  That issue, along with looking at what Gap we are going to concentrate on and the new MAP system, will all need to be written into the CSIP.  Mr. Connelly informed the Council that after he met and talked with all the certified staff the vote for going back to Teaming was 41 in favor and 4 in favor of staying with the Block Schedule.  Discussion followed.  Mr. Connelly informed the Council that we will probably need to schedule a Special SBDM Meeting to approve the plan since it needs to be submitted before our next regular SBDM Meeting.
SY 05-06 Order #63  -  Approval of Going Back to Teaming Next Year and Rewriting our CSIP to include Teaming – The motion was made by Carla Wallace and seconded by Kate Bateman to approve going back to Teaming next year and rewriting our CSIP to include Teaming.  Discussion of how our attendance has gone from being 1st in the district to last, how this will allow for more collaboration among the student’s teachers, and how we will deal with the work load being placed on our 7th grade Language Arts teachers dealing with portfolios took place before the vote.   Giving the 7th grade Language Arts teachers an extra plan period was also discussed.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and Teaming was approved for next school year.

Consider Policy Update to Require that All Council Members, Including Alternates, Receive Required SBDM Training – Mr. Connelly asked the SBDM Council to consider amending Policy 1.081 to require all council members, including alternates, receive the necessary SBDM training over the summer months prior to the year they will be serving.  This issue came about this year because of the fact that one SBDM member stepped down and the alternate had not had the training necessary in order to serve.  Special arrangements had to be made to get this training.  

SY 05-06 Order #64  -  Approval to Amend Policy Requiring All Council Members, Including Alternates, Receive Required SBDM Training – The motion was made by Carla Wallace and seconded by Angela VanMeter to approve amending Policy 1.081 to require all council members, including alternates, receive the necessary SBDM training over the summer months prior to the year they will be serving.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and Policy 1.081 will be amended.

Staffing Projections for 2006-2007 – Mr. Connelly discussed the staffing needs for the 2006-2007 school year.  A copy of an e-mail from Sam Melloy showing the approved allocations for staffing for the 2006-07 school year were included in each SBDM member’s packet.  Mr. Connelly informed the Council at least one position would be open because of teacher retirement.  Also, with our student projections for next year, discussion followed on how this might change our Counselor allocation.  The question was also brought up, since Teaming will be in place for next year, on how this would effect the extra teaching position we have been given in years past because of Block Scheduling.

Section 7 Money Requests – Mr. Connelly included in each SBDM member’s packet a copy of the form that needs to be filled out with our Section 7 money requests for the 2006-07 school year.  Under the Facilities Needs section, Becky Smith inquired about listing a new sound system for our gymnasium.  Mr. Connelly also stated he was going to list getting the remainder of our parking lot blacktopped under the Facilities Needs section.  Under the Staffing Needs section, the council decided to ask for the additional teaching position we have gotten in years past to help make teaming work, giving the Language Arts teachers an extra period for portfolios.  Under the Instructional Needs section, the council decided to list additional money for textbooks that will need to be purchased due to the shortage of textbooks this school year with our increase in enrollment.  The amount needed to purchase these additional textbooks will be determined by the Textbook Committee.

SY 05-06 Order #65  -  Motion to Request Section 7 Money – The motion was made by Kate Bateman and seconded by Angela VanMeter to request Section 7 money for a new sound system,  blacktopping the remainder of the school parking lot, an additional teacher, and additional money for textbooks.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the form for Section 7 money will be filled out and sent to Central Office.

SBDM Policy Checklist from Central Office – Mr. Connelly included in each SBDM packet a copy of an e-mail from Jennifer Hobbs stating that a component in the Comprehensive District Improvement Plan (CDIP) involves updating each school’s SBDM policies.  After discussion of this e-mail, Mr. Connelly stated that we need to revisit our current SBDM policies.  An Ad-Hoc Committee, entitled SBDM Committee Policy Review, will be reinstated for this purpose.  Carla Wallace volunteered to chair this new committee.  It was decided the new updated policies needed to be completed by the end of this school year.  Two additional Ad-Hoc Committees will be reinstated so that our SBDM policies will be updated.  These committees are a Mission Statement Committee and the Climate Committee.  Gail Crain will chair the Climate Committee with teacher and student representatives from each grade level on this committee. The establishment of a new committee called the CATS Prep Committee, along with a Scheduling Committee, will be listed as Standing Committees.  

SY 05-06 Order #66  -  Motion to Adopt Committees as Discussed – The motion was made by Angela VanMeter and seconded by Carla Wallace to adopt the committees as discussed above.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the reinstated and new committees will be formed.

Discussion of SACS Accreditation – Mr. Connelly included in each SBDM packet information concerning what SACS is and the reasons for becoming a SACS Accredited school.  Mr. Connelly asked the council members to look over this packet of material and for the teacher members to get the information out to all the remaining teachers and get their opinions.  Some of the differences in having SACS Accreditation now than in the past are: 1) Not as hard as it use to be; 2) Process is easier; 3) BRAC coming in; 4) District Policy – Students who transfer in from a non-accredited school can be placed in a lower grade level after a two week evaluation (Students are penalized because of being a non-accredited school).

Correspondence – None.

New Business – Mr. Connelly went through and reviewed the accident reports for the last several months.  Nothing unusual was noted during this review. 

Other – The SBDM Council set a date for a Special Meeting to be held on March 22nd.  Part of the agenda will include approval of the CSIP and the decision on SACS Accreditation.

SY 05-06 Order #67  -  Motion to Adjourn the March 8, 2006 Regular SBDM Meeting – The motion was made by Carla Wallace and seconded by Angela VanMeter to adjourn the March 8, 2006 Regular SBDM meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting was adjourned.

                                    Signed____________________________________________

                                                               Paul C. Connelly, Jr.             Chairperson

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Bob Wade                           Vice-Chairperson             

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Kate Bateman         Alternate Vice-Chairperson
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